
Jean Warren  “19th Century Quilts 
 

You all have made this a great year in Day Chapter!  

Your show and tell always amazes me—so much talent 

in our guild.  Your talents are evident at the hospitality 

table, too!  Thanks for giving your time and talents to 

make Day Chapter a success.  You all are the BEST! 
 

 Our new guild year starts July 1.  There will be many 

new ways to serve without committing to 12 months of 

duty.  Start thinking about how you’ll fit in to the new 

guild structure. 
 

I hope you’ll join an interest group in the new year.  

These small groups are a great learning opportunity and 

a chance to make new friends.  Perhaps someone will 

start a new group to meet for half price milkshakes! 
 

Be sure to thank our Day Chapter board.   June is their 

last month to serve.  They have worked so effectively 

and efficiently that my job has been easy. 

Thanks to each of you for your support and encourage-

ment and for laughing, or at least smiling, at my at-

tempts at humor.  I love you! 
 

Read Laura’s article about our fabulous June program.  

We may even have some door prizes.  I’ll see all of you 

Monday, June 3. 

   Carol Jean 
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Day Chapter 
Monday June 3, 2013 

9:00 am Sit ‘n Sew 

10:00 am Free Motion Machine  

Quilting Group 

12 noon Brown bag lunch/Bring food to share 

1:00 pm Meeting, Program, Show and Tell 
 

Fairview Methodist Church 

Starl ight  Piecemakers’  
Chapter Meet ing 

Thursday, June 6,  2013  
Doors  Open at  6 pm 

Meet ing and Program at 7 PM  
 

Fa ir v iew Methodi st  Chur ch  

Editor:  Margaret E. Muegenburg 

Photographs: Barb Nixon 

Starlight June Meeting 
 

Per the new Boonslick Trail by-laws the Starlight Chapter 

is not having a regular June meeting due to the annual 

meeting.  However, we are taking the opportunity to have 

a “New Member Social”.  Boo and I have been calling 

new members from the last year and inviting them to this 
special meeting.  If we missed getting in touch with you 

please call me.   
 

The meeting will focus on the workings of the guild and 

review the new member packet.  We will describe each 

committee and encourage new members to get involved in 

the guild by helping on a committee.  Merrell will discuss 

the Guild library and what is available, how to find a book 

or author you are looking for, and tools and templates 

available to borrow. 
 

Current members are welcome and encouraged to bring 

one of their first quilt projects to show.  Stories about how 

you became interested in quilting or how you came to join 
the BTQG will be requested.  REMEMBER; please let us 

know if you are coming so we can prepare enough refresh-

ments.  Email me at jikirk@yahoo.com or leave a message 

on my answering machine 573-397-4021. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Items to Remember:  The annual meeting is the deadline 
to turn in your “Hot Pad Challenge” entry.  Be sure an 

entry form is attached.  We will have an independent 

judge select the top 3 winners and ribbons and prizes will 

be awarded at the July Starlight Meeting (July 11th). 
 

Donations for the Country market that is part of the Coun-

try Fair meeting are requested.  Plant and extra flower or 

veggie……bundle up some unwanted fat quarters……a 

tool you haven’t used in a long time….or a book you want 

to pass on.  You get the idea.  It’s all for fun and all items 

will be very inexpensive with all proceeds go to the 

BTQG.  
 

 Happy Quilting, Judi Kirkpatrick  

 

 

Jean Warren—June 3rd Speaker 
 

Jean Warren, historic fabric expert and owner of James 

Country Mercantile of Liberty, Missouri, will present 

“Historic Quilts of the 19th Century”. A mix of original 

quilt tops, original quilt blocks, and photographs of period 
quilts will be included in her presentation from the 1840 

through 1900. Jean is also a sutler. A sutler is a civilian 

merchant who sells provisions to an army in the field, in 

camp or in quarters from the James Country Mercantile.  
 

Jean will share how you can be fully equipped for your 

next tour of duty protecting Columbia! 

 

mailto:jikirk@yahoo.com
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Quilt-A-Gram 

Regular meetings of the Guild are held on the first Monday 
of the month at 1:00 pm and the first Thursday of the month 
at 7:00 pm at the Fairview United Methodist Church, 3200 
Chapel Hill Rd., Columbia, Missouri.  
 

Annual dues are $30 for the fiscal year of July 1 to June 30.   
Dues are payable on July 1st. 
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Newsletter deadline is the Wednesday after the  
Executive Board Meeting at 6:30 pm, of each month. 
E-mail items to: maggiemueg@aol.com or 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail 
Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit organization, 
established in 1978, and dedicated to edu-
cating its members and the community in 
the art and appreciation of quilt making. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Submitted by  
Sally Russell 

As of May 9, 2013 

Checking Acct. Balance $11,768.58 

Savings 1,033.67  

CD's (2) 10,834.06 

Total Combined Balance $23,636.31 

  

Number of Members 196  

  

Fiscal Year Beginning    
Balance 

$15,215.89  

FYTD Income 18,250.81 

FYTD Expenses (21,698.12)  

Current Checking Acct. Bal. $11,768.586 

2012-2013 BTQG Executive Board  

CEO Chairman Dennis Smith 573-445-7787 

Vice-Chairman Sharon Lawler 573-696-0102 

Secretary Robin Heider 573-446-6254 

Treasurer Sally Russell 573-443-5479 

Website//email blast  Willie Morris 445-4217/424-1421 

Newsletter Margaret Muegenburg 573-234-7313 

Roster Booklet Alice Leeper 

Nancy Antonio 

573-489-1458 

573-445-6604 

Quilt Show Open  

Library Merril Winfield 573-446-8676 

Historian Barbara Nixon 446-0773/239-1039 

Friendship Star   

Winter Retreat Judy Gieselman 

Willie Morris 

Carrol Lewis 

573-445-2381 

573-445-4217 

573-657-4532 

Service Project Connie Howard 573-687-3100 

Past CEO Dawn Heese 573-234-2540 

 Day Chapter Board  

President Carol Tummons 573-445-9174 

Vice-President  Laura Eggeman 573-449-7942 

Secretary Joan Westcott 573-874-8160 

Membership Myrna Powers 

Karon Huggler 

573-445-0766 

573-443-7410 

Hospitality Margaret Heller 

Hank Botts 

573-446-1942 

573-424-1190 

Exchange Blocks Corinne Remeika 

Marilyn Wooldridge 

573-449-7574 

Past President Corinne Remeika 573-449-7574 

 Starlight Piecemakers Board  

President Boo! Kula 573-449-0346 

Vice-President Judi Kirkpatrick 573-397-4021 

Secretary Betty White 573-696-3776 

Membership Cathy Forbes 

Mavis Mitizel 

573-445-9909 

573-445-2259 

Hospitality Cecilia Mazan 

Lori Iles 

573-698-2008 

573-445-0757 

Exchange Blocks Mona Stevenson 

Nancy Antonio 

573-698-2019 

573-445-6604 

Past President Marilyn Russell 573-874-5702 

The Boonville Heritage Days 

Quilt Show 
 

Presented by 
 

The Quilt Fan-Attics 
 

Friday, June 21 10 am—4 pm 

Saturday, June 22  10 am—4 pm 

 

First Christian Church 

Corner of Morgan and 4th Street 

 

Donation : $1.00 

 

BTQG Executive Board  

Action of Approval 
 

Policies and Procedures Section 7 

Article C be changed by striking the 

word “personal”. This would allow 

members of the guild to advertise 

events relating to their businesses in 

the newsletter and through e-mail. 
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Starlight Piecemakers News 

June 6, 2013 Meeting 
 

On June 6 at 7:00 pm, the Starlight Piecemakers 

chapter will host a new member social. All current 

members and those new this year are invited to join 

us at Fairview Methodist Church. It will be a 
chance to visit, meet new friends, and answer ques-

tions. Please bring a sample of your first quilting 

project and your most current project. If you are 
planning to attend please RSVP to 

bookula22@gmail.com or 449-0346 or  

to Judi Kirkpatrick at jikirk@yahoo.com or  
397-4021. 
 

The current quilt year is coming to an end. We 

have enjoyed wonderful programs and speakers 

arranged through a lot of hard work and thought by 
Judi Kirkpatrick. Betty White has efficiently kept 

minutes of our board meetings, Mona Stephenson 

and Nancy Antonio managed the exchange blocks, 

Cathy Forbes and Mavis Mitzel have greeted mem-
bers and visitors at the door, Cecile Mazan and 

Lori Isles have provided lovely receptions. Many 

people provide their time to keep the chapter avail-
able for members to attend, learn, hear new infor-

mation, and enjoy the friendship of the Starlight 

Piecemakers chapter. We hope members will vol-
unteer their time next quilt year to continue the 

growth of the Booneslick Trail Quilter’s Guild. 
 

  To you from Boo! 

Singer Featherweight Sewing Machine 

For Sale 
 

This singer featherweight includes the 

original carrying case, instruction book, 

regular foot, zipper food, binding foot, 

bobbin, needles, screw driver and seam 

guide. 
 

Machine will be at the June Day Chapter 

meeting. A silent auction with a starting 

bid of $125.00. 

 

  Kristin Kunze 

  442-7911 

Prairie Moon Quilts 
 

Shelly Pagliali and Wessal 

Quilt made with Riley Blake Fabrics 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Laugh yourselves into stitches. 

  Shakespeare 

  Twelfth-Night 
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Guild related or sponsored activities are included in the Master Calendar. 

Interest groups that are currently closed are noted with ‡‡. For additional 

    information, call the contact person listed.  New interest groups may be formed at any time.                                             

Please contact Vice CEO, Sharon Lawler, 573-696-0102 or email lawlersk@centurytel.net 

BOARD AND CHAPTER EVENTS 

Date Time Event Place & Contact 

 

3 June 9:00 AM 
Day Chapter Sit and Sew 

12 Noon Brown Bag/Share Lunch 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Carol Tummons   573-445-9174 
  

3 June 1:00 Day Chapter Meeting 
Fairview United Methodist Church 

Carol Tummons 573-445-9174 

  

6 June 7:00 PM 
Starlight Piecemakers 

Doors open 6:00 to sew, visit, eat 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Boo! Kula   573-449-0346 

  

10 June 6:30 PM 
Board of Directors Meeting 

Joint Ex. Boards 

at DBRL (library) 

Dennis Smith   573-445-7787 

 

11 June  
Day Chapter Board meeting 

Call for time and location 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Carol Tummons   573-445-9174 
 

11 June 5:30 PM 
Starlight Piecemakers  

Board meeting 

call Boo! Kula for location 

573-449-0346 

  
12 June 5:00 PM Newsletter Deadline 

Margaret Muegenburg 

                maggiemueg@aol.com    

                         573-234-7313 

SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS  

 

3 June 10:00 AM Skills Group/Free Motion Quilting 
Fairview United Methodist Church 

class by Marilyn Smith 

 

12 June 10:00 AM Small Wonders--New Group 
at the Oasis 

contact Karon Huggler   443-7410 

 

13 June 9:30-11:30 Sassy Stitchers (Day Appliqué) 
at DBRL (library) 

contact Donna Burris   474-4338 

 

17 June 1:00 PM 
EZ2B Stitchers 

(Handmade Quilts) 

at Quilt 4 U 

contact Linda Sandlin   814-1629 

 

20 June 9:00 AM English Paper Piecing 
at Carolyn Licht’s house 

contact Joan Westcott   874-8160 

‡‡CLOSED SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

 

10 June 

 

2:30 PM 
‡‡Innovators Joan Westcott   874-8160 

 

27 June 

 

9:00 AM 
‡‡Red Work Myrna Powers   573-445-0766 

Please contact Sharon Lawler, Vice CEO, with informa-
tion regarding interest group meetings. Feel free to attend 
any group listed in the calendar. It’s  advisable to call the 
contact for up to date information. Sharon can be reached 

at 573-696-0102 or lawlersk@centurytel.net  

Interest groups that are sanctioned by the guild and are 
open to any member are listed in the newsletter. Interest 
groups that are not open to all guild members (i.e. closed 
because they are full) will not be listed in the calendar. If 

anyone is  interested in starting a new interest groups or 
stitching group they are welcome to do so. 

mailto:maggiemueg@aol.com


 

Starlight Piecemakers Chapter Block of the Month Winner—Nancy Antonio 
 

 I have been quilting or at least piecing for eleven years. I have always loved to 

     work with colors and regret that I did not have any art training. I took a quilt class  

     and I was hooked. I have two daughters who have given me 5 grandchildren. So my 

first attempts in quilting were baby quilts. Now I am making graduation quilts. How did that time 

go so fast. Quilt history has broaden my knowledge about the textile industry. It has certainly 

contributed to America’s growth and development. I have appreciated how much I have learned 

from my fellow quilters. I have serve in various offices with the quilt guild and have made many 

new friends. I like to help with the service project quilts and have chosen a pattern to make a quilt 

for a child. The name of the pattern is magic circle: however, there is no curved piecing. Thank 

you for created a quilt for a child. 
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Day Chapter Block of the Month Winner—Donna Baker 
 

  I know I am a very lucky lady, I have a reputation of being luck, so I am very fortu-

nate. So this last block of this session is going to be easy. I love to quilt and love to do 

all types of blocks. I am going to do a block, Flying Geese. I am going to do the same 

block that Joan Pottinger did last month. It was lots of fun and very easy and I can use it as a bor-

der in a quilt. 
 

I’ve lived in Fayette for 17 years and came from San Diego. Our children and grandchildren are 

still in San Diego and San Luis Obispo. They love to come visit and do all the fun farm things 

every summer. Thank you for making the Flying Geese block. 

Booneslick Trail Quilt Guild 
 

2013-2014 Ballot for Election of the Executive Board Officers 
 

Please vote the candidate of your choice or write in the name of a member who would 

like to serve in the respective position. 
 

PLEASE MAIL THE BALLOT TO THIS ADDRESS: 

   BTQG 

   P.O. BOX 542 

   COLUMBIA, MO 65202-0542 
 

YOUR BALLOT IS DUE BY MAY 28, 2013 

Select one candidate for each office or write in the name of a Guild member who would like to 

serve in the respective position. 
 

Chief Executive Officer (CEO)    Secretary 
 

 ______ Sharon Lawler             ________  Betty White 
 

 ______ _________________________           ________    _____________________ 

        Write-In Candidate         Write-In Candidate 
 

Vice-Chief Executive Officer    Treasurer 
 

 ______ Hank Botts              _______  Judi Kirkpatrick 
  

 ______ _________________________            _______     _____________________ 

   Write-In Candidate         Write-In Candidate 
    

YOUR MAILED BALLOT IS DUE BY MAY 28, 2013 
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P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-542 

O u r  M e e t i n g  P l a c e  
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

3200 Chapel Hill Road 

Columbia, MO 65203 

Starlight Piecemakers’ 
Chapter Meeting 

 

Thursday, June 6,  2013 
Doors open at 6 pm 

Meeting and Program at 7 pm 
 

New Member Social 
     

Fairview United Methodist Church 
 

Bring a Quilt for Show and Tell 
 

 

         Day Chapter        
Monday, June 3, 2013 
       9—1 Sit and Sew 

10 am Free Motion Machine Group 
        12 noon Lunch 

  1—Business Meeting and Program 
 

Jean Warren  “19th Century Quilts 
 
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

 

BTQG is on the Web 
 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

Louise Bequette June 2 

Donna Roof June 5 

Sharon Lawler June 9 

Rebecca Douglas June 15 

Linda Karns June 15 

Shirley Troth June 21 

Ethel Bassett June 23 

Dorothy Stout June 25 

Pat Wills June 26 

Carrie Henke June 29 

Barbara Lee June 29 

In our springtime every day has its hidden 

growths in mind, as it has in the earth 

when the little folded blades are getting 

ready to pierce the ground. 

  George Eliot 

  (Marian Evans Cross) 

  Radical, 1866 



 2012-2013 2013-2014 2012-2013 2013-2014 

 BUDGET PROPOSED BUDGET PROPOSED 

BUDGET CATEGO-

RIES INCOME INCOME EXPENSES EXPENSES 

          

OPERATIONS         

Adminstration     $250.00 $300.00 

Annual Meeting $800.00 $800.00 $1,450.00 $1,450.00 

Contingency     $200.00 $200.00 

Funds Transferred $6,750.00 $10,000.00     

General Fundraising     $0.00 $0.00 

Historian     $30.00 $30.00 

Library     $250.00 $250.00 

Membership $6,000.00 $6,000.00     

Publications     $2,650.00 $2,750.00 

Quilt show $3,500.00 $10,000.00 $2,000.00 $10,000.00 

Service Projects     $100.00 $100.00 

Sponsorship     $520.00 $520.00 

Hospitality        $300.00 

         

DAY CHAPTER        

Programs     $3,500.00 $4,425.00 

Rent/Set-Up $600.00 $600.00 $1,500.00 $1,325.00 

         

STARLIGHT CHAP-

TER         

Programs     $3,500.00 $4,425.00 

Rent/Set-Up     $1,500.00 $1,325.00 

         

SPECIAL EVENTS         

Special 

Speaker&Workshop $1,100.00 $2,000.00 $1,300.00 $2,000.00 

Winter Retreat $8,000.00 $8,000.00 $8,000.00 $8,000.00 

         

TOTALS $26,750.00 $37,400.00 $26,750.00 $37,400.00 

     

BOONESLICK TRAIL QUILTER’S GUILD 

 

2013-2014  PROPOSED BUDGET 

The 2013-2014 Budget will be presented, motions to modify 

the budget and approved at the Annual Meeting, June 1, 2013 

by the members present. 


